

My greetings to you and your family circle in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ.

As to convert for today, two were baptised:

Rechard Calabig 32 y/o; Jean Calabig 34 y/o; both of them are living in Longos. They are both catholic and married.

Lots of people heard the gospel here during the last two quarter of June.

The first week of July still fine, but the 2nd week, I received a noticed from the owner of the house telling us to find another house because he will use it according to his will. I was almost shocked, because looking for a new house is very hard, as well as transferring. I know that it is unlawful to one year contract, another point, 3 months before; the payer should receive a notice.

But I dont want of any trouble, that's why I just gave way. Since that time I became very busy for looking a house... Brother Jim Mcdonald as beloved brother and Friend and at the same time considered as my father adviced me to put a "lean to" on the house that can only take care of my family-a sort of temporary meeting place, if I can. But honestly speaking, no one among the brethren has an extra lot for it. I and my family prayed together for this matter... Brother Jim gave us an extra \$200 for this matter... Thank you very much brother Jim! Since that very time I kept on looking for the house that my family temporary shelter and at the same time a temporary chapel. As of now there are two houses for rent one is 1500 pesos, while the other one is 5,000. The 1500 is small, for my family only, but the other one is too big for my family and for the church. With setting capacity of 75 people. The active member here is only 40s. I can't able to pay it... Maybe later on when Christianeth passed in review centre in Manila and become a CPA. Job is waiting for her.

As of now I am in a terrible dilemma. Wherever, whenever, whatever His will, we will follow Him. I believed that a padlock was made with a key; if there is a problem there is a solution. (1 Cor.10:13). I and my family are kept on praying for this matter. (1 Peter 5:7; Philippians 4:6-7)

Our dead line to leave this house is on the 25th of this month. Today there are two houses recommended by my Friends. I'll look for it. I'm very sorry that I was late for this report; maybe due to my being problematic, I neglected the date. The said houses are in the high-way of Longos near the boundery of Paete. I have only 9 days to look for the house which will fit for us.

Sorry that I did not shoot much for pictures because 4 among my sympathizers who decided to wear the name of our Lord Jesus is still waiting for their wives and children's decision. Hopefully next week.

As to the brethren here and San Antonio, they are all fine. Maybe the brethren here and the brethren in San Antonio will be united because our chapel there will be remove because the owner wants to sale it. The lot is worth 200,000 for 12x15 square meters. Maybe Lords will, two years from now we can...

So my scheduled in house to house, Sunday services, midweek bible study are the same. My bodily exercises are only Saturday if I have free time in this hectic scheduled.

We are praying for your last surgery and hopefully for a good development.

You and your family are always kept in our prayers, a good health, free from ill and anguish as well as all the brethren there.

My regards to the elders, preacher, deacons and all the brethren there. Thank you so much for your sacrifice. Please pray for us my dear brethren.

In Christ,
Efren.